COROWA NATIONAL AMPHIBIAN RALLY, 1986
After 5 years of Corowa, one might expect some lack of interest: right? Wrong, very wrong. I’m pleased to say Corowa, in its 6th year was probably the biggest since 1980. And mainly due to the organizing carried out by Corps member, Tim Vibert.

I arrived on Thursday, traveling with John Carroll, (Dodge) to find many people and vehicles already with camps set up and enjoying the balmy weather. ‘Ratting’ parties had already been active, and Upton’s yard had yielded much good gear, including Jeep and DUKW parts.

My first move was down to see Ian Ledwidge’s LARC in the water. For the less knowledgeable, LARC stands for Lighter Amphibious Resupply Cargo, 5-ton, 4X4. This impressive vehicle is a credit to Ian, who rebuilt it from the keel up. It performed really well despite an overheating problem which no doubt Ian has dealt with since. The logistics of moving such as large beast around the countryside would daunt most people, but not Ian, who has the right gear for the job.

By Friday night, the caravan park was heavily dispersed with khaki vehicles – ferrets, trucks, weapons carriers, motorcycles, GPA’s, Jeeps and Tim Vibert’s nippy little WW2 Daimler Scout Car. Late Friday arrivals were Tony van De Ven’s GPA and Keith Hall’s well restored DUKW.
On Saturday morning the real Army arrived with a DUKW, on a Scammell transporter. Curiously, it was not unloaded. But it was still of great interest. The Army must be commended for their trouble. Perhaps the start of future Army participation in our events.
A convoy of vehicles then formed up and paraded through the town amidst much photographing there, and also back to the park. A swap and sell took place, with quite a lot of items changing hands. Two teams contested a ‘Carly’ float race which was marred by dreadful interference and near drownings!!  Three GPA’s, a DUKW and the LARC were in and out of the water all weekend and created much interest with the public and media.
On Saturday night, a wind-up dinner and presentation at a local pub were organized by Tim. Over 50 people attended and there were many hilarious trophies – the favourite being to Jim Bennie who received, and was made to wear, a set of pump up water wings, as encouragement trophy for soldiering on with his GPA restoration.

Sunday morning saw more amphibs swimming and people driving and riding in each other’s vehicles. The NSW contingent was there in force, and ‘Mr Fixit’ Geoff Denniss, spent 2 days rebuilding someone’s Ferret!! Our international visitors were Ross and Leonne Hopkins for Hamilton N.Z.

By Sunday evening, most had packed up and gone; only a few stragglers remained. I must mention the dedication of the amphibious owners in bringing their vehicles long distances, and their generosity in giving rides to all and sundry.

I counted 27 VMVC members, many with families. Ten NSW club members, 2 New Zealand visitors. Also many non-member vehicle owners who came for a look over the weekend.

It seems amphibious vehicles are all the go. As I don’t have a GPA or a DUKW perhaps next year I should build a replica Marsh Screw or an air powered Schwimwagen…..or,…Mmmm…!!!
Col Anderson  VMVC
